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April 7, 2025 
 
Kim Shultz, Executive Director 
Joint Committee on Administrative Rules 
700 Stratton Building 
Springfield, IL 62706 
 
Re: In the Matter of: Proposed Amendments to Groundwater Quality 

35 Ill. Adm. Code 620 
 Board Docket R22-18 
 48 Ill. Reg. 4608 (Mar. 29, 2024) 
 
Dear Ms. Shultz: 
 
Pursuant to 1 Ill. Adm. Code 220.1250, enclosed please find the Pollution 
Control Board’s response to the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules’ 
recommendation adopted at its March 4, 2025 meeting.  Also enclosed is the 
Board’s Mach 20, 2025 order, which addresses the recommendation. 
 
Thank you for your suggestion. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Barbara Flynn Currie, Chair 
Pollution Control Board 

 
cc:  Clerk’s Office 
Enclosure 
 



Agency Response to Joint Committee Recommendation to Proposed Rulemaking 
 
Date:  April 7, 2025 

 
Agency:  Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 
Heading of the Part: Groundwater Quality  
 
Code Citation: 35 Ill. Adm. Code 620 
    
Register Citation: 48 Ill. Reg. 4608 (Mar. 29, 2024) 
    
Agency Response to Joint Committee Recommendation: 
 

JCAR recommended that the Board assess the makeup of potentially impacted parties 
under each pending rulemaking and approach its obligation to consider the “economic 
reasonableness” of its rulemakings by engaging substantively and specifically with concerns 
raised by commenters, rather than by relying exclusively on its past practice.  Section 27 of the 
Environmental Protection Act requires the Board to consider the “technical feasibility and 
economic reasonableness” of each rulemaking before it. 

 
The Board agrees to pursue the action recommended by JCAR.  Although the Board 

considers the economic reasonableness and technical feasibility of proposed regulations in all 
rulemakings that are subject to Section 27 of the Environmental Protection Act (415 ILCS 5/27 
(2022)), the Board will emphasize economic impacts by requesting the rulemaking proponent 
and other participants, including affected entities, to submit specific economic information and 
testimony in support of or in opposition to the proposed rules. 
 
 

 
 

Barbara Flynn Currie, Chair 
Pollution Control Board 
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